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November 2, 2021

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq.
Executive Director/Staff Attorney
Connecticut Siting Council

10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-159-210517 — Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless
Telecommunications Facility, 250 Silas Deane Highway, Wethersfield, Connecticut

Completion of Construction

Dear Ms. Bachman:

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity
associated with the above-referenced Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless facility has been

completed.

As required by the Council’s EM-VER-159-210517 approval, attached is a letter from
Dewberry Engineers Inc., dated November 2, 2021, verifying that Cellco’s facility modifications
were completed in accordance with the December 16, 2020 Mount Analysis.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding this facility,
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

B

Kenneth C. Baldwin
Attachment
Copy to:
Aleksey Tyurin
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November 2, 2021

Alex Tyurin

Verizon Wireless

20 Alexander Drive
Wallingford, CT 06492

Site Name: Hartford 9 CT
Site Address: 250 Silas Deane Highway
Wethersfield, CT 06109

CSC Reference No.: EM-VER-159-2210517
To Whom It May Concern:

We are providing this letter of compliance for the above referenced project. The below are the
basis for substantiating compliance with this modification:

e October 18, 2021 — Site Visit/Engineering Inspection (By Dewberry Engineers Inc.)
February 5, 2021 — Rev-0 Construction Drawings (By Dewberry Engineers Inc.)

e April 30, 2021 — Tower Structural Analysis Report (By Dewberry Engineers Inc.)

e December 16, 2020 — Mount Analysis & Mount Modification Drawings (By Maser
Consulting)

e October 12, 2021 — Antenna Mount Post-Modification Inspection Report (By Maser
Consulting)

Verizon’s facility modification is described in detail within the above reference Construction
Drawings as it pertains to Verizon’s antennas and support equipment placement. The Mount
Modification Drawings detail the mount reinforcements required for each sector frame,
consisting of installing a T-arm stabilizer and additional mount face horizontal for each sector,
both of which have been completed. The final placement of the antennas differed from what was
shown in the Mount Analysis. This change was approved by Maser Consulting P.A. in the Antenna
Post-Modification Inspection Report. The positioning doesn’t change the overall loading on the
tower and therefore Dewberry Engineers Inc. also finds it to be acceptable.

Based on visual observations, and documentation referenced above, it appears that the project is
constructed in general conformance with the applicable plans, specifications and applicable
codes. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Dewberry Engineers Inc.

Sincerely,
Dewberry Engineers Inc.

Benjamin Revette, P.E
Associate Vice President




